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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Cosmetology and Barbering
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Monday, June 6th, 2006 at 9:00 a.m
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, Second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
 June 26, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Marina Civarelli, President, Professional Member

Veronica Hopkins, Secretary, Public Member



Margaret L. Bonargio, Professional Member

Madelyn M. Nellius, Public Member
Brenda L. Porter, Professional Member
Richard Shultie, Professional Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT


Allison Reardon, Deputy Attorney General
Kay Warren, Director, Division of Professional Regulation

Peggy A. Foreit, Administrative Specialist II

MEMBERS ABSENT  
John H. Cook, Vice-President, Professional Member



Winnie Lewis, Professional Member
Jerome Stanley, Professional Member 

ALSO PRESENT
  

Dawn Frazier
Trina Carter
Dante Carter

Miriam Harris
Cheryl Zapata


CALL TO ORDER

Ms. Civarelli called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m.
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the April 24th, 2006 Board Meeting.  Ms. Bonargio made a motion to approve the meeting minutes, seconded by Ms. Nellius.  The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Draft of Rules and Regulations



Allison Reardon informed the board that the rules and regulations would need to be drafted as the changes were not available from prior meetings.  A motion was made by Ms. Nellius to table the drafting of the rules and regulations until the next meeting, seconded by Mr. Shultie.  The board unanimously approved the motion.
Failure of Shops to Register With the Board
Mr. Shultie stated that shops are not registering with the board office.  Mr. Shultie stated that the rules and regulations did mention shop registration and should be updated to reflect changes that discipline shop owners for not registering.  The board stated that they would review the provisions for shop registration at the next scheduled Rules and Regulations Meeting. 



Reciprocity Usage Instead of Reinstatement 

Peggy Foreit stated that some candidates were choosing reciprocity over reinstatement when they previously held a Delaware License.  Ms. Foreit stated that individuals who were previously licensed in DE and move to another state come back to DE without indicating that they are candidates who have been licensed prior in DE.  Ms. Reardon stated that the board could not deny licensure to individuals doing this but the board may want to update their forms to reflect a question as to whether or not they had been licensed before in DE.   The board tabled the review of forms for a future board meeting.

Update the Rule to Show Cause Order for Leslie Thompson

Allison Reardon informed the board that the rule to show cause order was being sent out to 
Mr. Leslie Thompson concerning the Hair Palace School.  The hearing was set for 6/26/2006 provided the notice for the rule to show cause could be delivered to Mr. Thompson. 
Letter from Francisco Santos Requesting Hearing for 6/26/2006
The board received a letter of request for a Propose to Deny Hearing from
Mr. Francisco Santos. The board members agreed to a hearing date of 6/26/2006 at 10:00 a.m.  Allison Reardon instructed the board that a letter would be needed from Mr. Santos waiving his right to the twenty day hearing notification because due to time constraints a hearing notification would not go out with a twenty day notification.  Ms. Reardon stated that upon receipt of the waiver letter, the hearing could be scheduled.  Ms. Reardon also added that if no waiver letter was received by the board office prior to the hearing date, the hearing would have to be rescheduled for the 9/25/2006 Board Meeting. A motion was made by Ms. Nellius and seconded by Mr. Shultie to schedule the Propose to Deny Hearing for Mr. Francisco Santos contingent upon receipt of the written waiver for 6/26/2006 at 10:00 a.m.   The board unanimously approved.



NEW BUSINESS










Review of Applications for Reciprocity


A motion was made by Ms. Nellius and seconded by Ms. Bonargio to 

approve the applications listed for licensure: Delaruelle Brumskine, Rachel Cuck, Randi J. Curcio, Shannine C. Feehly, Nicole Ganderton, Tuoi H Giang, Lisa A. Gynegrowsky, Mary P. Hall, Jaya Heyward, Thuong T. Huynh, Joanne D. Johnson, Tammy S. Marinis, Linh H. Nguyen, Andrea R. Polanco, Rosemarie E. Quatrinii, Jancie D. Spayd, Tabitha Sultzbach, Jenny To, Dai Van Tran, Van ThiMy Tran, Mary D. Turner, and Susan S. Yates.  The board unanimously approved the motion.


A motion was made by Ms. Nellius and seconded by Ms. Hopkins to deny the application of 
Ngoc Dung Thi Pham for nail technician because Ngoc Dung Thi Pham did not have the required validation of testing scores or a letter verifying employment for a period of one year prior to licensure in Delaware. The board unanimously approved.  A propose to deny letter will be sent to Ngoc Dung Thi Pham outlining the appeal process.  The board unanimously approved the motion.











































Review of Salon Applications
A motion was made by Ms. Nellius and seconded by Ms. Hopkins to approve the shop applications listed for licensure: All About U!, Bliss Unisex Day Spa and Salon, Delaware Hair Solutions, Inc., Grant’s Hair Studio, La Wizard de Coiffure, Nuwaubian Connection, Trendz A Salon, and Supercuts # 80690.  The board unanimously approved the motion.

A motion was made by Ms. Nellius and seconded by Ms. Hopkins to table the applications of Heartz of Men Barbershop and Tulip Nails for failure to provide a floor plan.  The board unanimously approved the motion to table the applications. 


Review of School Applications
A motion was made by Ms. Nellius and seconded by Mr. Shultie to approve the school application of The Delaware Academy for licensure as a school pending the completion and passage of an inspection conducted by Division of Professional Regulation.  The board unanimously approved the motion.

Reinstatement of Licensure

A motion was made by Ms. Nellius and seconded by Ms. Hopkins to approve the reinstatement of licensure for Diane M. Perko and Joan G. Trincia.  The board unanimously approved the motion.



Assignment of Complaints
Peggy Foreit stated that Complaint No. 08-03-06 and 08-06-6 had been closed; Complaint No. 08-04-06 and 08-05-06 had been sent to the DAG’s Office for review. 


NACCAS Call for Comment
The board office had received a copy of the call for comment from NACCAS.  Peggy Foreit stated board members could review the document prior to the next meeting by contacting the board office.
 NCEA – National Coalition of Estheticians, Manufacturers/Distributors and Associations

The board office had received copies of the NCEA Newsletter.  Peggy Foreit stated that if board members would like a copy of the newsletter she would send copies to them upon request.









Letter to the Board 

The board office received a letter from a cosmetologist, Tammy Walls, asking for the approval of a Micro 100 Machine by the board.   Ms. Reardon stated that a letter should be sent to 
Ms. Walls stating that the board regulates the practice of cosmetology with regards to licensure however the board does not approve or deny the use of particular equipment.   


Other Business
None







Public Comment

Ms. Deborah Frazier asked the board if the required hours for aesthetician licensure were being increased to 600 hours prior to commencement of the 2006-2007 school year.  Ms. Reardon stated that a rules and regulation change would not occur prior to the beginning of the school year and if changes were made to the rules and regulations those changes would not take place until 2007.


Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Monday,  June 26,  2006 at 9:00 a.m. in Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

Adjournment

There being no further business, Ms. Bonargio made a motion, seconded by Mr. Shultie to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 
11:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,


Peggy A. Foreit
Administrative Specialist II






_1195558469.bin

